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November 20, 2015

Kaelene Nobis

City of Kirkland

Planning and Community Development
123 5% Avenue

Kirkland, WA 98033

Re: Larson Property, Wetland Delineation Review
The Watershed Company Reference Number: 140622.21

Dear Kaelene:

We are pleased to present to you the findings of a wetland delineation review for the Larson
property located in the 1027 block of 124" Ave NE in the City of Kirkland (parcel number
6639900250). The delineation study was performed by Jeffrey S. Jones of J. S. Jones and
Associates (JSJA) on October 9, 2015. The findings of that study are summarized in the
delineation report entitled Critical Area Study, dated October 12, 2015. You provided us with
the report for our review.

Both the delineation report and field conditions were reviewed for this letter. I made a brief site
visit on November 10, 2015 to evaluate all of the on-site wetland and data point flags and to
review the Kirkland Data Form while viewing the wetland.

I agree with the main conclusions of the delineation study and report. The JSJA field flagging
accurately marks the on-site wetland boundaries of the Forbes 9 wetland. I concur with the
Type 2 wetland classification and the 75-foot standard buffer.

A professional land survey-based figure did not accompany the submittal. Please note that the
Kirkland Zoning Code (Section 90.40.3) requires this. However, as the field flagging was
examined on-site, a map was not essential to evaluate the delineation. The report states that a
survey will be completed after the delineation review; the delineation figure should be
submitted to the City upon completion. Provided all flags are located and depicted accurately,
the figure should be acceptable.

A few minor discrepancies that appear to be from an old report template should be corrected.
A reference to “considerably disturbed soils” in the methods section does not seem to reflect site
conditions. A parcel number on report page 1 is inaccurate, and a reference to the City of Kent
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should be removed. Although these small items do not affect the overall findings of the study,
the report should be revised in the interest of accurate documentation.

Thank you again for the opportunity to review this delineation study. Feel free to call me if you
have any questions at (425) 822-5242.

Sincerely,

Mike Foster
Ecologist
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